


ASX has previously submitted that New Zealand's Financial Markets Authority should be included in the list of 
regulators that administer broadly comparable regulatory regimes. While our key concern (that ASX may not be able to 
retain market makers in the ASX NZ electricity derivatives market) has been addressed with the creation of the market 
maker exemption, the arguments in favour of adding New Zealand remain valid. 

In making the Minister's legislative instrument, ASX encourages Treasury and the Minister to consider including New 
Zealand's Financial Markets Authority as a comparable regulator. New Zealand and Australia's economic relationship is 
recognised as one of the closest, broadest and most mutually compatible in the world, with close ties including more 
than 60 of New Zealand's top companies being currently listed on ASX and ASX offering futures over New Zealand 
financial products (in addition to the electricity derivatives mentioned above). Including New Zealand as a comparable 
regulatory regime would be consistent with the policy intent of reducing barriers for FFSPS while maintaining domestic 
market integrity and investor protection. 

Relevant ev.idence for consideration under section 911X(2) of the draft Bill includes, but is not limited to: 

> A memorandum of understanding exists between ASIC and the New Zealand's Financial Market Authority in
relation to assistance and mutual cooperation;

> New Zealand's Financial Market Authority is a signatory to the IOSCO Multilateral Memorandum of Understanding
Concerning Consultation and Cooperation and the Exchange of Information;

> ASX 24 holds a licence for the market it currently operates in New Zealand subject to the Financial Markets Conduct

Act 2013 which it obtained on the basis of ASX oversight by ASIC and the similarity of regulatory regimes;
> The ASX group, including ASX Clear (Futures) and ASX Clearing Corporation hold various recognitions in New

Zealand and have New Zealand based participants. These recognitions were obtained based on the similarity of
Australian and NZ regulatory regimes.

ASX welcomes the opportunity to discuss the matters raised in this submission in more detail. If you have any 
questions, please contact Shelby Brinkley, Senior Policy Analyst ( or myself on the details 
below. 

Kind regards 

Diane Lewis 

GM, Regulatory Strategy and Executive Advisor 
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